MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 7 JANUARY 2013 COMMENCING AT 7.30PM

Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs C Allmond

Mrs D Pay
Mr P Maggs

Mr P Brown

Councillor Mrs Fulljames





OCC

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES 

Councillor Shouler.   

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 

3. MINUTES
The minutes of meeting of 12 November 2012 were approved. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Subsidised Bus Services
· Transport Needs Survey has been analysed by ORCC. Members noted the results and a requirement to retain the services. We have responded to the consultation stressing that services should be retained including the ‘late bus’ from Oxford.      
· 40 MPH Speed Limit on B430 north of Middleton Stoney
· Councillor Mrs Fulljames advised that she had approached Highways Department, OCC with a view to introducing the limit further north and will advise the outcome in due course. 
· Blocked Drains near Village Hall and wood pile on Bicester Road verge.    
· Now resolved.   
5. FINANCE 
Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund:

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Bank Interest
Grant re Transport Needs Survey cost

CDC re Hall Hire – Election  

PO Rent 3rd Qtr 
	£      1.28
£    35.00

£    80.00

£      3.00
	A F Hickman re printing costs Transport Need Survey

A J Fulljames re Royal British Legion 

Safe Custody Fee
Middleton Stoney  VHMC re Election hire 


	£  31.20

£   30.00

£     1.00
£   80.00



Village Hall Maintenance Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	PO Rent 3rd Quarter 
	£    75.00


	
	


Playground
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	
	
	Mrs O’Dwyer re Maintenance expenses 
	£   216.33


Diamond Jubilee

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Sale of Mugs 
	 £   5.00
	Communicorp re portrait of HM Queen
Mrs Hughes re purchase of Flag Pole
	£      69.60
£     107.94


Members had received a copy of the proposed budget for 2013/14 and this had been approved and the annual precept will remain unaltered at £3200.00. 

Members noted that there is a surplus within the General Fund built up largely as a result of the non-utilisation of (a) the Smith & Sons grants received over the last two years and (b) the election costs reserve (not needed since last PC elections were not contested). Members will consider whether to place some of this surplus into a General Reserve to meet future unknown contingencies.  
6. DISCUSSION Re Adoption of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations 

Members were handed copies of the edited versions of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations and were asked to provide the Clerk with any comments/suggestions via the circulation process. The final version will need to be signed off at our next meeting.  

7. PLAYGROUND
Nothing to report
8.VILLAGE HALL

Internal walls damaged by water had now been sealed and repainted. Electrical circuits had been tested. Christmas Bazaar, held on 1 December, made £400.  

Exterior decoration will need to take place this coming year and Members will consider this again at the next PC meeting in March.   
9. CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received had been circulated to members. 
Brief response had been sent re the Oxfordshire Rights of Way Improvement Plan to question budget for ongoing maintenance of RoW.

Members noted 12 June as the date of the next CDC Parish Liaison Meeting (PLM)

Mr Maggs updated members on the content of the last PLM held in November:

· Council Tax Reduction scheme (CTRS) – from April 2013 council tax benefit will be replaced by a local reduction scheme. Previously the local tax base (used to calculate precept) had not been affected by council tax benefit but there will be a new tax base calculation following CTRS. MS will probably see only a very slight reduction in its tax base.

· Community Right to Bid – for assets of Community Value (land or buildings or both) PCs can apply to have them listed with local authority and Land Registry to ensure that if the owner wishes to sell then the parish is advised in order that it may be part of the bidding process if it thought fit. 

· Volunteer driver schemes.

· Full notes of the PLM will be circulated when they are available. Fuller details may be viewed on the CDC website – www.cherwell.gov.uk/parishliaison.    
10. PLANNING MATTERS 
Fewcott Wind Farm
Latest Public Inquiry had closed in early December and members had seen a report from Ian Corkin (Ardley with Fewcott PC).  Outcome expected late January.  
Agrivert

Members had seen and noted the November EA newsletter which indicated a continuing low level of complaints. Latest liaison meeting held on 27 November at which Health Protection Agency was also present. Notes of the 27/11 meeting will be circulated in due course. Next liaison meeting is scheduled for 12 March.    
Ardley EfW – Incinerator.

· Approval given re Condition 48 (planting scheme and maintaining soil storage bunds). 

· Approval given re temporary permission for storage of skips.  

· Members noted a response from OCC re construction being carried out at night.

Albion Land
Councillor Fulljames commented that he had heard nothing further at this time but would keep abreast of this application. 
Under Urgent Business arrangements we had responded to:
· 12/01638/F – Up N Over Dog Training Club – Continuation of usage - Upper Heyford. No Objections 

· 12/01436/F – Paragon Fleet Solutions – Replacement of fuelling arrangements - Upper Heyford. No objections

· 12/01468/F – Upper Heyford LP – continued use re driving experience – No objections 

· 12/01522/F – P A Turney Ltd – New access to Chapel Cottage and Coppice Cottage – No objections but comment made re possible loss of amenity to a  property on Bicester Road due to proposed positioning of access entrance. This application has since been approved by CDC without alteration to the positioning of the driveway entrance.    

Members noted the submission of Oxfordshire Minerals & Waste Plan to Secretary of State for independent examination by a Planning Inspector. OCC expect the Inspector’s report in Summer 2013. 

11. OXON CC
Councillor Mrs Fulljames commented:

· Ardley EfW:  
· We and all other parishes affected had objected to the external materials to be used for the Incinerator and the matter was still under consideration by planners. She stressed that parishes should work together to try to ensure a satisfactory outcome. 

· Routeing agreement. Breaches should be reported to her with the registration number/s of vehicles. 

· Out of hours site visits. HGVs are permitted to visit the site only between the hours of 7.00am and 7.00pm (Mon/Fri) and 7.00am and 4.00pm (Sat). Some breaches had been noted and further breaches should be reported to her with registration number/s of vehicles. 
· Council budgets are to be set next month.

· Big Society Fund. There are funds available for one-off projects which meet community needs of up to £1250 each for the parishes of Ambrosden, Wendlebury, MS and Chesterton and she sought ideas from members as to needs within the parish. Members’ views will be sought via the circulation process and also from Mrs O’Dwyer (Playground).     

12. CHERWELL DC
Councillor Fulljames outlined the concerns of Sainsburys over the planning proposals by Tesco and Bicester Village (now approved) which would result in a significantly larger Tesco Superstore in due course and the expansion of Bicester Village onto the site currently occupied by Tesco.   
13. TRAFFIC
Nothing to report 
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
· Street light outside VH is not working – Mrs Pay will advise the local authority. . 

· Pot holes in School Lane – Mrs Pay will contact Highways Department.
· Members also noted two reported burglaries in School Lane and High Trees.   
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None
16. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4 March 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm.   
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